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December 20, 2023 

Port Union Road Improvements 

from Lawrence Avenue East to Island Road 
Contract: 22ECS-TI-22SP 

Start Date: July 2023 End Date: December 2024 
*Timeline is subject to change. 

In July 2023, the City of Toronto began infrastructure improvements on Port Union Road from Island 
Road to Lawrence Avenue East. This notice provides an update on the status of work to date.  

Starting mid-December and throughout the winter months, there will be a break in road reconstruction 
activity. The road and sidewalk will be temporarily restored, and an additional southbound travel lane 
will reopen. During the winter months the contractor will relocate hydro poles on the west side of Port 
Union Road between Island Road and Lawrence Avenue East. Temporary lane closures may be 
required. 

Construction updates will continue to be provided via email, and a Construction Update notice will be 
issued before road reconstruction work resumes in Spring 2024. 

WORK STATUS TO DATE 

Since this project started in summer 2023, the contractor has completed the following work: 

• Installed temporary signals at the intersections of Island Road and Lawson Road 

• Removed traffic islands at both intersections  

• Tree cutting on east and west sides between Island Road and Lawson Road 

• Completed temporary road widening between Island Road and Lawson Road  

• Installed new retaining walls at Rozell Road and Lawson Road. 

REMAINING WORK 

Beginning in spring 2024 the contractor will: 

• Excavate and remove the existing road surface and base for road widening and reconstruction 
from Island Road to Lawrence Avenue East 

• Replace the City-owned portion of substandard water service connections from Lawson Road 
to Lawrence Avenue East 

• Construct a new retaining wall near Adam’s Creek 

• Construct raised cycle tracks and new sidewalk from Island Road to Lawrence Avenue East 

• Construct new curb extensions from Island Road to Lawrence Avenue East 

• Restore all areas affected by construction. 

NEED MORE INFORMATION? 

If you have questions about this construction project, please contact staff listed below.  

Contract 22ECS-TI-22SP 

Public Consultation Unit Nathalie Forde, 416-392-3556, PortUnion@toronto.ca 

TTY Hearing Impaired Service 416-338-0889 (Daily 8 a.m. to 5 p.m., closed holidays) 

General inquiries 311 

Website toronto.ca/portunionroad 
 

 

Thank you for your patience. Building a great city takes time. Better infrastructure for all of us is worth the wait. 
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